Appendix A


	Meeting Minutes
	AQIP Assessment Action Project


	Members Present:

Mary Connolly, ELHS Liaison

Gloria Goldman, ALH Liaison

Sue Merrell, Team Leader

Jane Myong, LAS Liaison

Teresa Prosser, Assessment Chair

Steve Wendel, EGR Liaison

Ned Young, BUS Liaison

Lori Zakel, FPA Liaison & Gen Ed Chair

Amanda Rambo, Recorder

Rebecca Butler, Project Manager

Tom Huguley, AQIP Coordinator
	Thursday, 24 February 2005
1:30-3:30 pm

7342
subsequent scheduled meeting:

1:30 – 3:30 pm, Thu, Jan. 13

1:30 – 3:30 pm, Thu, Jan. 27

1:30 – 3:30 pm, Thu, Feb. 10

1:30 – 3:30 pm, Thu, Feb. 24

1:30 – 3:30 pm, Thu, March 10



	Meeting Objective(s):

1. Debrief recent activities to ensure common understanding.
2. Finalize Spring Institute plans.

3. Plan last meeting of winter quarter.


	Agenda Item
	Process
	Time
	Person Responsible

	Remaining Actions from Previous Meeting
	Discussion
	10
	Sue and All

	Action Project WBS
	Discussion
	20
	Sue, Rebecca, All

	Program Builder Training (Debrief)
	Discussion
	10
	Sue

	Chairperson Interviews (Debrief)
	Discussion
	30
	Learning Liaisons

	Top 45
	Discussion
	10
	All

	Spring Institute
	Discussion
	10
	Sue and All

	Communication (e.g., Assessment & Evaluation)
	Discussion
	10
	All

	Next Meeting – Planning & Topics
	Discussion
	20
	All


Performance Targets for the Assessment Action Project

June 1, 2004 – May 31, 2005
Year One – Current state of assessment at Sinclair documented and accessible via the Internet and other publications; general education outcomes approved; Curriculum Management Tool developed and beta tested; Learning Liaisons identified and work initiated; end-user training of newly developed tools.

June 1, 2005 – May 31, 2006
Year Two – General education assessment methodology and instrumentation developed with limited pilot testing; research and implementation of institution-wide outcomes repository options completed.  Systematic updates of the current and future state of assessment, including work plans, posted to and accessible via the Internet and other publications.

June 1, 2006 – May 31, 2007
Year Three – Assessment process operational and enculturated.
Minutes, February 24, 2005 
Members present include:  Mary Connolly, Gloria Goldman, Tom Huguley, Sue Merrell, Jane Myong, Teresa Prosser, Steve Wendel, Ned Young, and Lori Zakel

REMAINING ACTIONS:
· Ned reported that Gloria Rogers will be on campus this spring.  He will provide the specific date at the next meeting.
· The Performance Criteria examples were reviewed.  Everyone agreed that they were very helpful.
ACTION PROJECT WBS
· The WBS was discussed and revised.  A new task under the first objective was added.  It will state “Establish new integrated website.”
· Rebecca will place the WBS on the shared drive.
PROGRAM BUILDER TRAINING (DEBRIEF)

· Thank you to the learning liaisons that helped at the Chair Program Builder Training.
CHAIRPERSON INTERVIEWS (DEBRIEF)

· Commonly agreed upon themes:

· Chairs were honest in answering the questions
· Chairs see the learning liaisons as a resource
· Chairs would like to talk to other chairs in their departments
· Data is missing in some cases 
· Documentation of assessment is not done very well
· Chairs want sharing of assessment tools in their divisions
· Would like communication within department
· Greater part-time faculty involvement
· Ideas:
· Involve Academic Counselors
· Hyperlink outcomes on website

· Link program outcomes and courses in catalog

· Get part-time faculty involved

SPRING INSTITUTE

· Spring Institute will be held March 22, 23, and 24 from 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon in Room 14115.  
· Please contact Sue if you will be able to help with any sessions.
TOP 45

· Need to continue this discussion at the next meeting.
COMMUNICATION (ASSESSMENT & EVALUATION)

· Possible ways to disseminate this information was discussed.  Possible ideas include:
· Spring Institute
· Part time faculty newsletter
· Website
· Faculty Forum
· Share with deans at VPI Council
· Send to chairs
TASKS AND TIMELINES:
TO DO Items:

Lori will write an article on Assessment and Evaluation for the Faculty Forum.

Tom will share the Assessment and Evaluation handout at VPI Council.
Learning Liaisons need to e-mail Sue a paragraph stating what they learned from their chair interviews.  

Sue will work with IT to develop a report in CMT to determine how many courses include assessment and methodology.  
Respectfully submitted,

Amanda Rambo, Recorder

